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SUMMARY 
 
A request by Columbia Community Development Corporation (CCDC) for approval of a  
sidewalk construction variance. The 0.14-acre site is located at 104 Lynn Street, on lot 1 
of Lynn Street Subdivision, Plat 1. (Case #12-207) 
 
DISCUSSION 

 
The applicant requests relief from Section 25-48.1 of the Subdivision Regulations 
relating to the requirement to construct sidewalks on newly platted property. In January 
2011, the Lynn Street Subdivision, Plat 1, which included the subject site as well as a lot 
immediately to the east on the corner of Lynn and Garth, was recorded. 
 
The approval of the replat  included a variance to allow a street and utility easement to 
accommodate future improvements, such as a sidewalk on the lot located on the corner 
of Lynn and Garth, rather than dedicating right-of-way along the west side of Garth 
Avenue.  Requiring the platting of additional right-of-way would have shrunk lot widths 
to under 60 feet on each proposed lot.  The purpose of the proposed subdivision was to 
permit the construction of affordable housing in this portion of Columbia. 
 
In its attached letter providing justification for the requested variance, CCDC notes a 
significant grade change between the subject site and adjacent lots to the west. It also 
notes that there are no  sidewalks on the south side of Lynn Street, and suggests that 
the north side of Lynn is better suited for a continuous sidewalk. The variance criteria for 
waiving sidewalk construction are found in Section 25-20 and Section 25-48.1 (e) of the 
Subdivision Regulations. 
 
While staff understands the mission of CCDC and its aim to provide affordable housing 
its analysis of the variance criteria, notwithstanding the grade change, does not show 
sufficient evidence that this particular sidewalk segment should not be constructed. 
There are no site constraints so unique to this property that would limit the applicant 
from constructing the required sidewalk. No alternatives to the construction of the 
sidewalk have been offered (fee-in-lieu) as is the option in the variance provisions 
provided in Section 25-48.1  
 
Due to the property's central city location and the probability of future improvements in  
the area as noted by multiple City departments (Planning, Police, and Public Works),  
staff does not believe the variance request would be beneficial for area residents'  
pedestrian mobility needs. There is a sidewalk along the west side of Garth Avenue to  
which this sidewalk would connect through lot 2 of Lynn Street Subdivision.  
 



Case # 12 -207 
Columbia Community Development Corporation 

Sidewalk Construction Variance 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends denial of the sidewalk waiver variance. 
 
Report prepared by________________         Approved by___________________ 
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